 Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

May 26, 2017
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee took place on Friday, May 26, 2017 and was called to order by Ms. Van Newkirk at 8:00 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom, Harrisburg International Airport with the following members of the Committee present:




  Bennett Chotiner

 Carolyn Van Newkirk



  Nick DiFrancesco

 Keith Rodgers
Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), James Gross (SARAA Board),  Bill Leonard (SARAA Board), James Helsel (SARAA Board), Stephen Libhart (SARAA Board),  Timothy Tate (SARAA Board) James Anderson (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Planning and Engineering), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT),  and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Minutes:  The minutes of the April 21, 2017 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved with one change.  

Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:
Rehab Runway, HIA:   Work on the airfield began at midnight on Sunday, April 23rd.  The first part of this project is constructing a temporary taxiway that will be used to access the runway when the western 2,000 feet of the runway is closed. This closure will begin on Saturday evening, June 17th.  Paving of the temporary taxiway will begin on the evening of May 26th into the morning of May 27th.  The taxiway paving will continue next week.   Wet site conditions were encountered and a change order will be presented later in the meeting.
CXY Oil-Water Separator:  The contractor has completed the excavation.  The tanks were delivered on May 25th.
Rehab Runway, GRA:  The contractor will be mobilizing for the project on May 26th.  The second phase of runway construction will start on June 5th.  The airport will be closed for 61 days.
Projects that are out for bid:

HIA Runway, Bid Package 2:  Bids will be opened on June 6th.
Installation of Perimeter Fence, GRA:  Bids will be opened on May 11th.
Install Weather Equipment, FCRA:  Bids will be opened on May 9th.
Private Land Development Projects:
Select Transport Hangar: Select has isolated their project site so that it is entirely landside.  The building permit was conditionally approved on May 17th.  The contractor is continuing excavation to install drainage pipe and then excavate for footers.  
Shaner Hotel Group:  The excavator has installed construction fence, milled the surface lot and removed trees.  Next week the excavator will begin excavation for utilities.  A hotel ground breaking event is scheduled for June 15th.  
Avflight Office and Hangar:  The contractor has installed a temporary AOA fence.  The project site is now entirely landside.    The contractor wants to begin work at the site by demolishing concrete pavement that must be removed to make way for the new buildings.    
Mast Lift Replacement:
Ms. Van Newkirk reported that this is to purchase a new single person mast lift to replace a unit that is no longer economical to repair.  The purchase price for a JLG Model 20 MVL through state contract pricing is $12,209.  Funds for this purchase will come from the SARAA operating budget.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.

Airfield & Landside Heavy Rescue Truck:  
Ms. Van Newkirk reported this is to approve the purchase of one 1989 Pierce Rescue Truck from the Honey Brook Fire Company in Chester County, Pennsylvania to include the following equipment:  35kw generator, 8.5 kw of fixed lighting, a 30 foot 6 kw light tower, and a 6000 psi air cascade system.  The purchase price is $30,000.  An additional $5,000 is requested for a total preventative maintenance service, airport and county radio installation, cascade cylinder testing, and any minor repairs required.  The proposed replacement vehicle is in good condition with 10-15 years of additional service life in it.  This apparatus will fit into the scope of operations of the HIA Fire Department.  The total project cost is not to exceed $35,000.  Funding for this project will come from the Renewal and Replacement Account.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

HIA Self-Contained Compactor:
Ms. Van Newkirk reported that this is to purchase a refurbished Marathon RJ-250SC self-contained compactor from Winter Equipment for use on the HIA terminal ramp.  The price of the compactor is $15,150.  Funds for the replacement compactor will come from the Renewal and Replacement Account.  Mr. Edwards said that the current unit is over 30 years old, is presently out of service and is not worth the cost to repair or refurbish.  
Tree Maintenance Service Contract, HIA:

Ms. Van Newkirk reported that this is to approve the award of a three year contract to York Tree Family LLC in the amount of $25,815.00 per year, with two one-year renewal options, to provide tree trimming and cutting services at Capital City Airport, and to authorize the Executive Director or Deputy Executive Director to sign the contract documents.  The cost of this work was included in a CXY Maintenance line item of SARAA’s 2017 operating budget.  No grant funds will be used to perform this work.  Mr. Edwards reported that last month the Board took action to reject all bids from a previous tree clearing bid project.  This is a rebid of that project. 
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Construct Hangar with Pilot Lounge (Design), FCRA:

Ms. Van Newkirk reported that this is to award a contract to Hoover Engineering Services of New Cumberland, Pennsylvania in an amount not-to-exceed $35,500 to provide design and bid services for the construction of a new hangar with pilot lounge to replace the existing terminal building at Franklin County Regional Airport.  This design project will be funded by SARAA from the Capital Improvement Account Reserve.  SARAA will include a request for reimbursement of these costs in its application for a loan form the PA Infrastructure Bank.  Mr. Tate said that SARAA would attempt to use Capital Budget money to get a 50% grant for the construction of the hangar, which would reduce the use of SARAA’s resources.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval. 
Change Order #1, Rehabilitate Runway, Phase 3, HIA:

Ms. Van Newkirk reported that this is to approve the award of Change Order #1 to Hempt Bros., Inc. of Camp Hill, Pennsylvania in an amount of $85,482.79 to over-excavate and replace unsuitable material, hereby increasing their total contract value from $9,035,050.22 to $9,120,533.01.  The contractor experienced problems with wet site conditions as well as wet borrow material. In order to keep the project on schedule, Mr. Edwards, after coordinating with the SARAA Chairman, executed a Change Directive on May 15th, to be ratified at the next Board meeting.  The costs associated with this change order are eligible grant costs.  The FAA will provide 90% reimbursement of SARAA’s costs, and SARAA will apply for a 5% State grant from the Bureau of Aviation.  SARAA will provide a local match of 5%.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Marketing and Enplanement Report:
Enplanement Report:  Mr. Edwards reported that Total Enplaned Passengers were up 8.2% year-to-date, total Passengers were up 8.5% year-to-date, Departing Seat Capacity was up 2.7% year-to-date, Cargo tonnage was down 2.4% year-to-date, and Landed Weight was up 5.5%.  Harrisburg Total Operations year-to-date were up 3% year-to-date, and Capital City Airport Operations year-to-date were up almost 10%.   April passenger traffic was 2.7% ahead of budgeted projections and is pacing to be 1.6% vs. projection.  Beginning in June, enplanements are expected to run 7% to 8% behind 2016 due to schedule and aircraft changes vs. 2016 budgeted projections
Recent and upcoming meetings:  Mr. Edwards and Mr. Miller attended the Allegiant Airport Conference in Las Vegas on April 26th.  On May 30th, Mr. Miller will be meeting with Southern Airways Express in Pittsburgh.  On June 6th and June 7th, Mr. Edwards and Mr. Miller will be attending the Jumpstart Conference in Providence, Rhode Island.   At that meeting they will meet with Delta, United, Air Canada, Southwest, OneJet, Porter, Spirit and American Airways.
Advertising:  Currently a radio, TV and digital campaign are underway focusing on Allegiant service to Punta Gorda and Myrtle Beach, Air Canada’s expanded service to Toronto (adding a third daily weekday flight on June 1, 2017), and American’s upgraded service to Boston.

CXY Open House:  The fence signage is now up.  Flyers, digital ads and radio ads are being created and will air during the week of June 12th.  This event will be held on June 17th.  
Myrtle Beach:  The Myrtle Beach service started on April 14th.
Spring Mixer:  This networking event was held on May 24th at HIA from 4:30 p.m. to 6:30 and  promoted various projects at the airport.     

Hotel Ground Breaking Event:  This event will be held on June 15th.
Parking Management Contract Selection & Recommendation:
Mr. Stevens reported that this is a briefing to the Committee with Board action next month.  SARAA went out for an RFP for Parking Management Services, currently handled by SP+, for all the day to day activity operations in the garage, the long-term lot and the shuttle operation.  This was a multi-step process.  The first process was qualifications based.  Seven submissions were received and were ranked by a selection committee consisting of four people:  Mr. Edwards, Mr. Stevens, Mr. Rotondo and Ms. Byers.  Each were scored and the top three were selected for additional analysis.  The three were ranked first by their score based on the qualifications.  At that point the committee asked for pricing and marketing plan proposals.  Those proposals were then scored by the committee and then video interviews were conducted.  All four evaluators felt that Republic provided the best interview.  All the rankings were averaged to give a final average ranking with Republic ranking the best.  SARAA will recommend Republic Parking at the next Board meeting.  SARAA plans to strongly recommend to Republic that the local management be retained.  
EAA Airport Use Agreement:

Ms. Van Newkirk reported that this is to authorize the Executive Director, or in his absence, the Deputy Executive Director to execute a license agreement with the Experimental Aircraft Association for two fly-in, drive-in breakfast events on Saturday/Sunday, 2017 June 3-4, and Saturday/Sunday, September 23-24, 2017 at Gettysburg Regional Airport.  Mr. Edwards said that this protects the Airport Authority by insuring that the event and the hosts who are sponsoring the event have the proper insurance coverage and are following the rules and policies of the Airport Authority.  Ms. Van Newkirk expressed concerns that this agreement is harsh and puts total responsibility on the Experimental Aircraft Association.  She also expressed concerns about the condition of the building.  Mr. Winfield said that a license agreement protects the Authority from the unforeseen—a certificate of insurance does not.  Discussion ensued.
There were no objections to forwarding this to the full Board for approval.  
GA Airports:

Mr. Schwab (Barnstormers):  
Fuel:  The fuel is available and the pump is working.  However, the computer is not working so it has be handled manually.  

Pancake Breakfast:  The pancake breakfast is scheduled for June 3rd and June 4th.

Adjournment:  Ms. Van Newkirk adjourned the meeting at 9:16 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, June 23, 2017, 8:00 a.m. 


              Harrisburg International Airport
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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